Dear Gary,

The attached letter to George Abbott is for your information only. I am giving no one else a copy. He is a fine fellow, despite the record, and his father is as fine a men as I have ever met, a men for whom I have a very warm feeling and limitless respect.

But how I hate to have to take time for such things! They have yet to repay my expenses, after eight months, and did not pay the promised honorarium. Plus.

I suspect their committee is falling spart or has, it was so syncophantic. I tried hard to prevent it. I have had nothing from them for months.

He had showed me a file of Lifton's mailings the end of last October and promised me copies I never got. I suspect Dave has contaminated him/them.

Sincorely